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Le secrétaire d’État aux Affaires extérieures 
au haut-commissaire au Royaume-Uni

Secretary of State for External Affairs 
to High Commissioner in United Kingdom

Telegram SS-227 Ottawa, October 31, 1956

Confidential. Immediate.
Reference: Our telegram No. SS-220 October 26 and your telegram 1484 October 30. 
Repeat Washington, Paris, Permis New York (Immediate).
Repeat NATO Paris (Information).

HUNGARIAN SITUATION AND THE U.N.

Our two aims in supporting the discussion of this question in the U.N. were to put an 
end to the bloodshed and to try to reach a satisfactory solution. From reports reaching us 
the first seems to have been accomplished, at least temporarily, and it may be that the 
Hungarians themselves can work out a satisfactory arrangement for the future government 
of their country. Latest reports of the changing Soviet attitude towards the satellites indeed 
are so encouraging, it seems to me that it may be advisable, in the circumstances, to post­
pone further discussion of this question in the Security Council until the situation becomes 
a little more clear, and certainly until the new Hungarian Delegation reaches New York.2 It 
may well be in any case that Middle East developments will prevent early discussion in 
any event. I hope when discussion is resumed that the Western Powers can avoid the temp­
tation to score a propaganda victory over the Russians. Depending on the course of events 
a good first stage could well be that suggested to you by the Foreign Office.

2. To London only: Could you please outline these views to the Foreign Office.
To Washington and Paris only: Please discuss with the State Department (Quai d’Orsay) 

along these lines.
To New York only: It would be useful to discuss this with your UK, French, US and 

Australian colleagues.
[J.] LÉGER

2 Dans une importante déclaration publiée le 30 octobre 1956, l’Union soviétique a annoncé qu’elle avait 
l’intention de réviser ses relations avec les États socialistes de l’Europe de l’Est « so as to remove any 
possibility of violation of the principle of national sovereignty, mutual benefit and equality in economic 
relations. » Pour la déclaration, voir Doc uments on International Relations, 1956, London, Royal Insti­
tute of International Affairs - Oxford University Press, 1959, pp. 465-468.
In an important declaration issued on 30 October 1956, the Soviet Union announced its willingness to 
conduct a searching re-examination of its relations with the socialist states of Eastern Europe “so as to 
remove any possibility of violation of the principle of national sovereignty, mutual benefit and equality 
in economic relations.” For the declaration, see Documents on International Relations, 1956, London, 
Royal Institute of International Affairs - Oxford University Press, 1959, pp. 465-468.


